BILL NO. 16-03 ORDINANCE NO. 4.332

AN ORDINANCE AMENDING SCHEDULE V OF THE MODEL TRAFFIC
CODE (GLADSTONE MUNICIPAL CODE SECTION 4.100.020), TO
ESTABLISH A “NO PARKING” ZONE ALONG THE WEST SIDE OF
NORTH CHARLOTTE STREET FROM NORTHEAST 68™ TERRACE TO
NORTHEAST 69™ STREET.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT ORDAINED BY THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF
GLADSTONE, MISSOURI, AS FOLLOWS:

SECTION 1. NEW “NO PARKING” LOCATION ADDED. SCHEDULE V OF THE MODEL
TRAFFIC ORDINANCE (CODE SECTION 4.100.020) IS HEREBY AMENDED BY THE
ADDITION OF THE FOLLOWING LOCATION:

SCHEDULE V - PARKING PROHIBITED (AT ALL TIMES)

No.130 NORTH CHARLOTTE STREET, west side, from Northeast 68" Terrace to
Northeast 69™ Street governing southbound.

SECTION 2. EFFECTIVE DATE. This ordinance shall become effective from and after its
passage.

PASSED, SIGNED AND MADE EFFECTIVE BY THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF

GLADSTONE, MISSOURI, THIS 11" DAY OF JANUARY 2016. Z

Mayor Bill Garnos

ATTEST:

L . Bpecknd

Ruth E. Bocchino, City Clerk

1*' Reading: January 11, 2016 2" Reading: January 11,2016



Gladstone

Department of Public Works Au-Amencacnv
Memorandum \ l | I I I
2008
DATE: January 6, 2016
TO: Kirk L. Davis, City Manager
FROM: Timothy A. Nebergall, Director of Public Works'(h\\
RE: “No Parking” on N. Charlotte Street — NE 68" Terrace to NE 69™ Street

The Public Works Department received a request to create a no parking zone on the west
side of N. Charlotte Street from NE 68" Terrace to NE 69" Street. The Parks and
Recreation Department currently places temporary “No Parking” signs in this area prior
to major events at the Community Center.

Letters were sent to the eight affected residents, including Linden Baptist Church, that
asked for input on this change. One resident and Linden Baptist Church responded, both

agreeing that a permanent “No Parking” zone in this area would be beneficial.

The Department of Public Works recommends that the following location be designated
at “No Parking”:

e North Charlotte Street, west side, from its intersection with NE 68"
Terrace to NE 69" Street

If you have any questions, please contact me.



